REPORT OF DISTRICT COUNCILLORS – January 2018
Having spoken to the Parish Council Chairman and Councillor Webb, it has been agreed that both your District Councillors will do their own reports but combine them as one for your convenience. It proved very difficult last time to write a combined report from us both due to us both covering very different aspects of public sector life. Having taken on board the Chairman’s view about repetition, however, Councillor Webb and I have agreed that on the two common subjects, Local Government Reorganisation and the Local Plan, the former subject will be covered by Councillor Meaden and Councillor Webb will cover the latter.

We both hope this suits.

REPORT OF DISTRICT COUNCILLOR – Councillor Meaden
Firstly I sincerely wish you all a very happy and healthy 2018. It has been a very quiet period. I have attended some civic Carol Services and two other civic events before Christmas. I have visited some care homes in our vicinity wishing residents seasons greetings and especially spending time with those who do not have visiting families. Our own village Christmas illuminations were very successful for the whole of the Christmas and New Year period. Unfortunately one set of lights was cut and stolen, but Tesco was quick to replace them with no noticeable effect. Tesco would like to repeat this event again and would, therefore, wish consideration to be given by the PC to a permanent fixing plate being installed at a site to be agreed so that a future Christmas tree can be simply installed. This plate could also be used for flag raisings, maypole etc. 

Regarding Local Government Re-organisation also known as Future Dorset (LGR) Purbeck District Council and East Dorset District Council both voted to withdraw their opposition to the Future Dorset proposal. Christchurch Borough Council has submitted its own proposal to the Secretary of State suggesting that either Dorset keeps its current 2 tier government or that Christchurch becomes a Unitary of its own. The Rural Joint Committee work continues. Various Task and Finish Groups (T & F G) have been set up and I have been selected as a representative on the Group for Working with Community Partners. As far as I can see at the moment “Community Partners” is parish and town councils. However, I think in the future it may also cover other organisations such as the Citizens’ Advice Bureaus and further voluntary organisations. The first meeting of this T & FG is on 12th February so I will know more after that and will obviously keep you up to date.

A Councillor Briefing took place on Thursday 11th at Purbeck Council Chamber open to councillors of the County and the 5 supporting district councils regarding Social Care. This was very thought provoking and threw out all sorts of seemingly sensible cost saving ideas. The main stumbling block seems to be getting all the various organisations to work together more seamlessly and less repetitively. However, there does appear to be a glimmer of light at the end of the tunnel which makes a refreshing change from all the doom and gloom being spread by the BBC News. It was suggested in this Briefing by one of the speakers who sees Jeremy Hunt quite often, that the Minister’s new job title was planned as he is very impressed with how local government has managed its role and budgets in social care. The speaker then voiced the opinion that perhaps the Minister is hoping that local government can help the NHS to spend more wisely. Also alluded to was that how the NHS is paid (their performance targets) actually encourage delays and performance below targets so need a review and changes made to incentivise payment linked to improvements in performance.

REPORT OF DISTRICT COUNCILLOR – Councillor Webb
 

The Purbeck Local Plan Review goes out to consultation at the end of January  for a six week period. There will be a number of different options to consider where land for housing development might be allocated.

 

Every household in Purbeck will be receiving an explanatory leaflet together with a consultation form to complete. There will also be a randomised telephone survey of a statistically significant 1000 households and drop in centres. There is one scheduled in Lytchett Matravers for 17th. February.

 

At the same time that the consultation starts all the evidence and support papers will be or will already  have been published.

 

It behoves LMPC to encourage as many  people as possible to complete the consultation questionnaire. The views of LMPC, the evidence of the Neighbourhood Plan process and the current views of the inhabitants of Lytchett will be significant in drawing up the plans that will go to an Inspector. The publication of HM Government's 25 year Environment Plan may well have some bearing as it specifically mentions Green Belt protection and green space for Health & Wellbeing.

 

Cllr Meaden has reported on LGR. While it is probably a done deal the Minister has not yet confirmed his 'minded to' decision. Whatever happens there will be more pan Dorset partnership working.

 

On a longer term note the decision by China to stop receiving imports of waste plastic is likely to increase the level and volatility in the cost of disposing of recyclables and waste. There will be pressure in 2019/2020 to save money on waste collection and disposal. PDC is resisting any attempt to save  a relatively small amount of money by closing household recycling centres for 2 or more days a week. Currently households pay £160 per year for waste collection. This may rise due to inflation and cost volatility.

 

As always we are happy to answer questions or listen to comments, suggestions etc. 

